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The Honorable Rick Wilborn, Chairperson 

Senate Committee on Judiciary 

Statehouse, Room 541C-E 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 

 

Dear Senator Wilborn: 

 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for SB 355 by Senate Committee on Judiciary 

 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning SB 355 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 

 

 Under current law, a court could require a complaining witness to submit to or undergo 

either a psychiatric or a psychological examination.  SB 355 would not require a complaining 

witness to submit to or undergo such examinations for the following crimes: 

 

1. Rape;  

2. Indecent liberties with a child; 

3. Aggravated indecent liberties with a child; 

4. Criminal sodomy; 

5. Aggravated criminal sodomy; 

6. Aggravated indecent solicitation of a child; 

7. Sexual exploitation of a child; 

8. Aggravated sexual battery; 

9. Incest; 

10. Aggravated incest; 

11. Indecent solicitation of a child; 

12. Aggravated assault; 

13. Sexual battery; 

14. Unlawful voluntary sexual relations; 

15. Aggravated human trafficking; 

16. Commercial sexual exploitation of a child; 

17. Electronic solicitation; 

18. Internet trading in child pornography; 

19. Aggravated internet trading in child pornography; and 

20. Attempt or conspiracy to commit any crime specified above. 
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 The Office of Judicial Administration indicates enactment of SB 355 would have a 

negligible fiscal effect that could be absorbed within existing resources.  
 

 The Sentencing Commission and the Department of Corrections indicate that enactment of 

the bill would have no fiscal effect.  Any fiscal effect associated with SB 355 is not reflected in 

The FY 2021 Governor’s Budget Report.  

 

 

 

 

 Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 Larry L. Campbell 

 Director of the Budget 

 

 

 

cc: Scott Schultz, Sentencing Commission 

 Mary Rinehart, Judiciary 

 Randy Bowman, Corrections  


